Bicycle and Pedestrian Safety and Connectivity Small Group
The following are comments that Committee members wanted to share with the Future Land Use small group about the group’s discussion notes from the March 21st meeting. Please consider these comments during your discussion on April 4th.

Comments from Julie McClintock
Here are some recommendations to incorporate into the principles and objectives.

Biking

 -  People at the last community meeting advocated for off road cycling paths for bikes.  This approach is supported by biking expert John Pucher who says that our town won't get our numbers up for bicycling (versus numbers driving cars) until we build safe biking facilities separated from heavy traffic.  That effort will take money and lots of planning. Putting a 4 - 5 foot strip of pavement next to swift traffic is not a safe solution.  According to John, cars traveling in excess of 35 mph cause fatalities if they hit a bicyclist. 

 -  Build meandering new bike paths through new developments -- they don't need to be ten feet wide to be fully functional. Removed from exhaust and the dangers of the highway, these paths can be pleasant, fun and safe;  If we create a master plan part of central west recommendations, then pieces can be built over time. 

-  In advocating for bike improvements, secure a broader map of the area showing principal north-south, and east-west routes. Analyze how and ensure that the suggested routes for the central west focus area fit into the broader area plan.

Walking
 - increase walking among junior high and high school students by: 1) developing a safe routes to school program (Carrboro received a Safe Routes to Schools grant and they now have detailed plans for improving biking and walking safety for each school) and 2) by working with school administrators and parents to set targets for increasing walking and thereby reducing car trips and congestion on Estes.
 - Advocate for the Town to highlight dedicated easements which form the basis of a series of informal paths. These are recorded on the planning department and in Orange County on the recorded subdivision plats.

-  Makes Estes and MLK safe for pedestrians and bikers by putting in place key crosswalks near the two schools and the library.  Work with DOT to use lighted ped signals and special surfaces that discourage speeding.

-  Employ the use of traffic calming devices along the length of Estes Drive such as chokers at the intersection of Estes and MLK which give pedestrians a firm and safe space to wait for street crossings.  Any "improvements" should reduce rather than raise the speed of autos. 

Comments from Mickey Jo Sorrell

Note from Megan: Mickey Jo asked that I share the following comment with all the small groups:

It bothers me a bit, as a North Forest Hills resident, that all our attention is going to the Estes corridor, particularly at the MLK interchange. I know this is considered the prime area for redevelopment and the area with the biggest traffic issues, etc. and that it is adjacent to Carolina North, but we've been given a charge to look at the larger impact area as well and I don't think we're doing it.

Please be aware of this larger responsibility and, as principles are explored, to take a look at the complete impact area as well. 

